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FURTHER DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR RELATING TO
CONTINUING CONNECTED TRANSACTIONS WITH INSPUR GROUP

Reference is made to the announcements of Inspur International Limited (the

“Company”) dated 12 September 2016 and 4 October 2016 in relation to the

Transactions (the “Announcements”). Unless otherwise stated, capitalized terms

used herein shall have the same meanings as used in the Announcements.

As stated in the announcement dated 4 October 2016, a circular (the “Circular”)

containing, among other things, further information about the New Framework

Agreement and the relevant cap amounts, the letter from the independent financial

adviser to the independent board committee and the Independent Shareholders and

the recommendation from the independent board committee together with the notice

of the EGM will be despatched to the Shareholders on or before 21 October 2016.

As additional time is required for the Company to prepare and finalise certain

information to be included in the Circular, it is expected that the despatch date of the

Circular will be postponed to a date falling on or before 27 October 2016.

By Order of the Board
Inspur International Limited

Wang Xingshan
Chairman

Hong Kong, 21 October 2016

As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprised Mr. Wang Xingshan and Mr. Jin

Xiaozhou,Joe as executive Directors; Mr.Samuel Y.Shen and Mr. Dong Hailong as non-executive

Directors; Mr. Wong Lit Chor, Alexis, Ms. Zhang Ruijun and Mr. Ding Xiangqian as independent

non-executive Directors.


